Office of the City Clerk . Ronald D. Leonhardt
Council Services Division City Clerk

Anthony J. Zielinski
Manager

October 1, 2002

Grant Langley-City Attorney
Rm 800, 8th Floor, City Hall

Attn: Asst. City Atty. John Heinen

Re: CC File # 020821—Substitute Resolution relating to a
Cooperation Agreement between the City of Milwaukee and the
Housing Authority of the City of Milwaukee for the receipt and
furnishing of services, materials and equipment by and between the
City and the housing Authority.

Dear Mr. Langley:

Attached is a copy of CC File Number 020821 which is scheduled to
be considered at the next regular meeting of the Zoning
Neighborhood and Development Committee (ZND) of October 8, 2002.
The Chair of the ZND Committee, Ald. Henningsen, is requesting a
legal opinion from your office as to whether The Housing Authority
of the City of Milwaukee(HACM), has the legal authority, under
it’s Cooperation Agreement, to utilize borrowing and/or Housing
Authority revenue bond funds. The purpose of such funding is to
implement a proposed program for the rehabilitation and/or
construction of housing for low-, moderate- and middle-income
households without using HUD grants or operating subsidies.

We would like to have a legal opinion on this matter prior to the
next meeting of the ZND Committee on October 8, 2002.

Should you need further assistance please contact me at ext. 2233.

(o

Robert Hérvey-Staff Assistant
Zoning Neighborhoods and Development Committee

Room 205, City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3567. Phone (414) 286-2221. FAX (414) 286-3456.



